
Calendar 

Pasta Dinner 
Sat, Oct 9  05:00 pm 
PBOC PLC and St Mary's Georgetown 

Advent Fundraiser 
Fri, Oct 15  TBD 
PBOC and St. Mary's  

Officers Mtg 

Tue, Oct 19  6:00 PM 
Founders Hall 

Assembly Business Meeting 

Thu, Oct 28  6:00 PM 
Founders Hall 

Veterans Day 
Thu, Nov 11 11:00 AM 
GCVM 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMBERS WHO DO NOT HAVE AN E-MAIL ADDRESS RECEIVE A 

HARD COPY VIA US MAIL. 

IF YOU DO HAVE AN E-MAIL ADDRESS, PLEASE LET US KNOW. 

SEND AN EMAIL TO 

KofC@KofC3272.org 

 

Assembly 3272 Newsletter 

Worthy Sir Knights, 

 

October is upon us and here is our third Newsletter of the Fraternal 

Year. Fall is here which means Oyster and Clam season are open as of 

October 1, 2021.  

 

October 1, we honor St. Therese of the Child Jesus. Generations of 

Catholics have admired her the "Little Flower" in her short life of 

much inspiration. Yet, Therese died when she was 24, after having 

lived as cloistered Carmelite for less than ten years. She never went on 

missions, never founded a religious order, never performed great 

works. The only book of hers, published after her death, was a brief 

edited version of her journal called "Story of a Soul." But within 28 

years of her death, the public demand was so great that she was 

canonized and is a Doctor of the Church. 

October 2 is the Feast of the Guardian Angels and it is celebrated 

annually.  Paul V was the first Pope, in 1608, to authorize a feast day 

in honor of Guardian Angels. Pope Clement X changed the date to 

October 2 and Leo XIII, in 1883, upgraded the date to a double major 

feast. These angelic beings are around us always and need your 

acknowledgement and prayers. They will reveal themselves if you ask. 

 

Today many of us were in Georgetown for the annual “Life Chain”. It 

was good to see many parishioners who attended. Many motorists 

showed support by honking horns and waiving. 

 

In 2020 the Vatican announced that October 5 will be made as the 

Feast Day of St. Faustina Kowalska the Patron Saint of Mercy and was 

entered into the General Roman Calendar. This means 2020 was the 

first time it was celebrated all around the world and made a permanent 

Feast honoring St. Faustina on October 5. 

 

The month of October is also dedicated to the Holy Rosary. The 

Memorial of Our Lady of the Rosary is celebrated on October 7. This 

year the sixth annual “Rosary Coast to Coast” event and is scheduled 

for Sunday, October 10 at 4:00 pm. There are 2 locations again this 

year. The rosary will be prayed in the church at PBOC, and at 

mailto:KofC@KofC3272.org


Litchfield Inn. A tent will be setup on the beach with programs and 

volunteers to guide you.  

 

We have our Pasta Dinner on Saturday, October 9 starting at 5:00 pm 

at both the Precious Blood PLC and at St. Mary’s Hall in Georgetown 

from 5:00 to 7:30 pm. If you have not yet sent in for your tickets, 

please do so by October 6. We will offer both dine-in and carry-out. 

Kids under 5 eat free and tickets will be available at the door. The 

Chalice program will benefit all Sir Knights at some point so please 

help us with this worthy cause. 

 

October 15, we honor St. Teresa of Avila also a Doctor of the Church. 

She had many mystical experiences and her writings are also well 

known.  

 

Our friends at the PBOC Women’s Club are having the Big Arts and 

Crafts Fair on Friday, October 22 and Saturday, October 23 at the 

PLC. Please support them with this great event. It has been very 

successful and grown over the years. 

 

On the 28 of October, we honor St. Simon and St. Jude, Apostles of 

Christ. St. Jude is the saint of hopeless cases and helped Danny 

Thomas the famous TV star out of his depression. In honor, the St. 

Jude Hospital for Children was envisioned and came into being with 

the philanthropy of Danny Thomas. 

 

October 31 is, of course, Halloween or All Hallows Eve and leads us 

into November with All Saints and All Souls. 

 

We are going to start our Advent Fundraiser selling door wreaths and 

garlands by a link on our website www.KofC3272.org. Pickup or 

delivery of fresh wreaths will be begun right after Thanksgiving. We 

will be supporting Veterans causes with this fundraiser so please 

support us and buy a wreath or two.   

Faithfully yours in Christ ,  

                                                                  

Ed Gagliano, Faithful Navigator                     October 3, 2021 

Fr. Philip Grant Assembly 3272         

2 

 

 

Minutes of September 23, 2021 Business Meeting 

   

 At 6 pm guest speaker Irene Thiele was introduced  by FN Ed 

Gagliano. She  gave a presentation about her involvement with 

veterans in Tidelands Community Hospice and Quilts of Valor. She 

also supplied an application to receive a Quilt of Honor, which has 

been emailed to Assembly members. 

Any Veteran desiring a Quilt of Valor, please fill out the application 

and contact Irene Thiele directly at 520-266-9336.  

 

The Assembly meeting began at 6:15 pm. There were 23 members in 

attendance. The Pledge of Allegience was said as well as the Lords 

Prayer. 

  

Meeting minutes from last month are on-line and were accepted.  

According to the Comptroller and Purser reports, the Assembly has 

114 members and the operating account (at the time of the meeting) 

had $9004 before bills were paid. 

We welcomed a new transfer Gordon Darling, a Life Member from 

New York.  

The Honor Guard 

Six members of our Honor Guard took part in the Papal Honors 

Ceremony at the Cathedral in Charleston presided over by the Bishop 

on September 19, 2021. Our contingent was made up of the following 

SKs: Ed Gagliano,  Ron Gilbert, Bob Hilken, Dan Roberts, Roger 

Brouillette, and the Corps Commander.  I am proud to announce that 

we made up a full 30% of the SKs attending.  The event was very 

solemn and moving.  It was an effort to go, but well worth it. 
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Other Honor Guard events in September were the 9/11 remembrance 

in Georgetown, the blessing of the renovated Founders Hall on 

September 26, and the Life Chain in Georgetown on October 3.  

The Honor Guard will participate in a Ceremony at the Georgetown 

County Veterans Memorial on November 11 at 11 am. (Per Corps 

Commander Charles Sacavage.)  

Pasta dinner is our big event coming up. It will take place in both 

Georgetown and PBOC on Saturday October 9. There will be both eat 

in and take out. Olive Garden will be donating the salad. At the time of 

the September Assembly meeting, FN Ed Gagliano still needed help in 

selling tickets.  

New Business 

The Assembly will be selling Advent wreathes and door wreathes this 

year. We are using the same vendor as St. Michael's. We have a few 

charities in mind to which we will donate these monies.  

During the 1st week of November we would like to have our 10th 

Anniversary celebration. SK Bill Sturgeon proposed an afternoon 

picnic to celebrate the 10th Anniversary. 

Council 11028 Report 

SK Gene Turner reported that the soccer shootout will be on Sunday, 

October 10. 

Also the Waverly Road Cleanup is scheduled for Saturday, October 

16th. 

SK Jim McMahon said there will be a need for Knights to setup tents, 

tables and chairs at 9 am the morning of Sunday, October 17 for the 

PBOC Parish Picnic. 
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SK Jim McMahon proudly showed a picture of his Quilt of Honor and 

certificates. The quilt was made by Linda Quinn. 

PBOC Catholic Women’s Club Craft Fair will be held in the PLC on 

October 22 and 23. 

The Clem Thoennes Memorial Pancake Supper will take place on 

Tuesday October 26. The supper is a fundraiser for local charities. 

Council 3067 Report 

 

GK Bob McMahan continues to be our volunteer for the Senior Food 

Box Distribution Program, assisting at St. Cyprian's. 

 

Promoting Parish and Council attendance at the Georgetown Life 

Chain at 5-Points from 2-3 pm Sunday October 3rd. 

       

Council 3067 will host a Rosary at St. Mary Lady of Ransom Catholic 

Church on Thursday October 7th at 9:30 am to celebrate the Feast Day 

of Our Lady of the Holy Rosary. 

 

Council's September Columbus Hope Drive #3 at Georgetown 

Walmart was very successful, raising right at $3000; bringing 2021 

total to $9,184, or 92% of our council set goal of $10,000 each year! 

Next and final drive will be October 29-30th. 

 

Committee will be formed in coming weeks to determine our plans for 

the Thanksgiving For Those In Need Program for November- it will be 

our 36th year! 

 

Through our very successful Food Pantry Program this year, Council 

has agreed with St. Cyprian Outreach to support 50 of their 100 

Christmas boxes of food planned for this new program in December! 

(Per SK Colin Peterson.) 

 

SK Gene Turner, Faithful Scribe                      October 3, 2021 
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Financial Report 
 

Balance as of August 
31, 2021    9551.50 

       

Balance as of 
September 1, 2021    9551.50 

       

Deposits       

 

32-
109 

Pasta Dinner 
PBOC   1038.00 

  

Pasta Dinner St. 
Mary's   470.00 

  Total Deposits   1508.00 
       

Warrants       

 

72-
912 

Business Mtg 
Food  

32-
875 115.15 

  

Assembly Supplies (Stationary, 
envelops, etc.) 150.26 

 

72-
913 

Assembly Shelving Boxes for 
renovated Founders Hall 

  

  

32-
876 45.30 

  

Food for Pasta 
Dinner  

32-
876 92.91 

 

72-
914 

Pasta Dinner 
Mailing  

32-
879 70.67 

 

72-
915 

9/23 Business 
Mtg Meal  

72-
880 50.00 

 

72-
916 

Card Stock for Pasta Dinner 
ticket printing 

32-
877 51.82 

 

72-
917 

Four 2'X3" Pasta Dinner Sign 
Boards 

32-
878 133.09 

 

72-
918 

Pasta Dinner 
Food  

32-
881 63.61 

                        6    

  Bar Supplies  

32-
881 139.58 

 

72-
919 

VCC (Advent Calendars and 
Wreaths) 

32-
882 1297.43 

       

  Total Warrants   2209.82 
       

Balance as of September 30, 2021   8849.68 
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Papal Honors Ceremony at the Cathedral in Charleston presided over 

by Bishop Guglielmone on September 19, 2021 
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